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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
The Colorado Financial Services Board (“Board”) hereby gives notice to all interested parties that a public 
hearing will be held during the Board’s regular virtual meeting beginning at 11:00 a.m., Friday, July 11, 
2025.  The public hearing will be held in accordance with C.R.S. 11-30-101.7, and the purpose of the 
hearing is for the Board to consider the following application by an existing state-chartered credit union to 
expand its field of membership to include a geographic community. 
 
Applicant’s Name and Location: SunWest Credit Union 
 4141 Sovereign Circle 
 Pueblo, CO 81005 
 
Applicant’s Board of Directors:  David Niccoli, Chairman 

Henry Roman, Vice Chairman 
Lita Martinez, Secretary 
Andy Beeman, Treasurer 
Beritt Odom, Director 
Gloria Santistevan-Feeback, Director 
Michael Ingo, Director 
Patrick Garcia, Director      

 
Location and Size of Community: The applicant has filed a proposed amendment to its bylaws to 

expand its field of membership to permit persons to join the credit 
union who live, work, worship or attend school in and other legal 
entities located within Pueblo County, Colorado.  The estimated 
population of the proposed community is more than 168,162. 

 
The application, including the proposed amendment to the applicant’s bylaws, is available for public 
inspection in the office of the Division of Financial Services during normal business hours. 
 
The Board may order the application approved without a hearing if the Board has not received a written 
protest against the application as of 5:00 p.m., July 1, 2025. 
 
Dated in Denver, Colorado this 8th day of April 2025. 
 

FOR THE COLORADO FINANCIAL SERVICES BOARD 

 By:  
______________________________________ 

         Mark Valente  
         Commissioner of Financial Services 


